Graduate Council Minutes

December 8, 2006

The Graduate Council met on Friday, December 8, 2006 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present: D. Burke, J. Carland, C. Cooper, M. Fenton, S. Higgins, G. Knotts, K. Lunnen, D. McCord, 

G. Mechling, J. Menickelli, K. Pennington, S. Tonnsen, and J. Zhang
Members absent: D. Butcher, S. Manickam, J. Smith, and B. Stahl
Others present:  E. Frazier

Announcements 
The Science and Entrepreneurship Program was approved by Faculty Senate.


The Graduate Faculty Criteria document was approved by Faculty Senate. The Graduate Faculty Criteria, new Faculty Nomination Form and the current Graduate Faculty spreadsheet will be sent to Department Heads next week.

 

Phil Cauley start working with the Graduate School after January 1, 2007.  He will be the Director of 
Enrollment Management for the Graduate School and Educational Outreach.

 

  
Graduate Faculty meeting feedback was distributed to Department Heads, Deans and Program 



Directors.  This feedback will be integrated into graduate School actions and discussions with the 



Provost.




A Distance vs. Resident Credit Report was submitted to the Provost.  Asheville programs, Cherokee 


programs, Nursing programs and the Gerontology program were reviewed.The issue of building 



resident credit programs while increasing distance credit programs was also reviewed.  There are 



questions about the difference in dollars because of the different tuition costs (resident credit dollars vs. 


fewer distance dollars). Jo Ann stated Entrepreneurship students in Asheville are switching from 



resident credit courses to distance courses because tuition is less.  Also, Asheville students do not want 


to pay the activity fee.

Research Council met yesterday. Casey Hurley will propose to the University Collegial Committee of 
the Faculty Senate and suggest the Research Council help define scholarship and service.
Approval of the Minutes      Motion and second to approve the minutes of the November 17, 2006 meeting.  Motion passed.
Graduate Faculty Review
 The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as full members
Committee 
 
 of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:



1. Dr. Raymond Barclay
Psychology


Affiliate




2. Mr. Shawn Collins
Nursing



Temporary




3. Ms. Janet James

Nursing



Temporary




4. Dr. Robert Young
Geosciences & NRM

5 years

Motion passed.
Nomination forms and all credentials for persons nominated are on file in the Graduate School.

Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were approved by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded 
Committee
motion for approval:

   New Courses:





HIST 552 American Diplomatic History (3)  




New Program:




MA in English 

Motion passed.




Karen Lunnen reported the following information from the Curriculum committee 



meeting:

· The proposal to add Math 530 Mathematical Modeling was on hold for clarification.  


The committee was informed by a library representative and a faculty member from 
the Math Department that the institutional membership in COMAP required to 
support 
this course is sufficient.
· The cross listed undergraduateAA-5 will now accompany the graduate course AA-5 when it comes to the Curriculum committee.
· Scott will check on the SACS requirement for the policy on Master’s degrees requiring half of the courses being at the 600 level or higher. Scott will send out a notice to the programs requesting justification if a program does not comply with the policy.
Program Review 

Review of undergraduate and graduate programs is on a schedule.



Scott recommended to the Graduate Council a program review/policy review committee to work on 


policy issues for the Graduate Council.
Gibbs and David will co-chair the Policy and Program Review 


Committee.



Motion passed.
 
University Fellowship
Committee will award spring study grants next week.  
& Scholarship
Student Affairs                      
Apply Yourself
Apply Yourself software has been purchased and is under development by the Graduate School.  The program will be tailored to graduate programs.  The two main modules are Recruitment and Applications.  The Recruitment page will be available in a week for prospective students.

Program Directors will have direct access to the Apply Yourself data and will no longer need to use the Public Folders for admissions decisions.   Program Directors will be able to track and pull reports on applicants from Apply Yourself.


The Graduate School is investigating a similar software for Research Administration.

Thesis/ Dissertation 
The dissertation manual is done.  The thesis manual will be revised during the spring semester.
On-line Submission
A graduate student will be hired to help with the on-line pilot project.  The on-line submission is scheduled for implementation January 2008.

A Graduate School Thesis Check Sheet was distributed. The check sheet  will be used by the Graduate School to do the final thesis quality check. The Graduate School will not be editing theses or dissertations.  Share this checklist with students and faculty so they will know expectations.

Graduate Assistantships
The Graduate Assistantship Allocation Plan was distributed.  This is the plan sent to the Deans on December 1, 2006.  Scott encouraged the Deans to dialog within the colleges about the allocation of these resources.  Scott will continue to discuss graduate program resources with the Deans, Department Heads and Program Directors but cannot get between Deans and Program Directors to negotiate these resources.



The Graduate School will provide the Deans with graduate program information to help them 


decide the allocations.  The Council of Deans discussed where resources needed to be allocated. 


Scott spoke with Deans and everyone agreed to the plan.



A request for Out of Program
Assistantships will be sent next week.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.

The next meeting of the Graduate Council is scheduled for January 19, 2006 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.
Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on-line and are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

